From: To:

DigitalConnectivity

Subject:

Submission on: A Consultation on the State's Digital Connectivity Strategy

Date: Thursday 31 March 2022 00:38:43

Attachments: Consultation on Digital Connectivity Strategy Plans submission.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear ,

Please find my submission on the Consultation of the State's Digital Connectivity Strategy in attached pdf document.

Sincerely yours,

Subject:

Consultation on the Digital Connectivity Strategy

Public Consultation
Department of the Environment, Climate and Communications
29-31 Adelaide Road
Dublin 2
D02 X285

From:

31 March 2022

To whom it may concern,

I have serieus concerns regards your Digital Connectivity Strategy Plans.

Even though you organise a public Consultation, the majority of people are not aware of this consultation and will only find out about your plans once they have been rolled out.

The EMF emitted by the roll out of these 5G plans is all invasive, over the whole country and into every square metre of every private home. There will be no escape from it, which I find wrong and undemocratic. Every individual should have the right to opt in or opt out of these plans, which is not possible with a blanket roll out of 5 G.

Only wired, fibre optic broadband is the prefered and safest option.

I am a 73 year old resident who is very sensitive to the EMF emitted by the new smart meters, by 4 G and 5G. I suffer from ongoing tinnitis (high pitch ringing in my ears), insomnia and high blood pressure. This all invading, invisible technology leaves no escape for people like me who suffer from it's effects and I am sure there are many people like me. Most of them may not realise that their symptoms are caused by these technologies. The problem is that telecommunication companies deny the range of health effects of EMF on human bodies, particularly children and e.g. also on wildlife, bees and insects etc.

Present regulations and <u>guidelines on Telecommunication Antennae and Support Structures</u> <u>date back to 1996</u>, when only 2G was in use. Since then technology has developed exponentially but for 25 years guidelines and regulations have not been updated with research of the effects on public health impact by these new technologies. The present guidelines thus do not take the specific technical characteristics of 5G into account.

I advise that you consider the <u>findings of professor UCD Cork, Tom Butler PhD</u> and others: <u>https://www.rte.ie/brainstorm/2019/0417/1043133-why-everyday-wireless-technology-poses-a-health-risk-to-children/</u>

And also take into account the <u>recent briefing and study documents from the European Parliament</u>

https://www.europarl.europa.eu/RegData/etudes/BRIE/2020/646172/EPRS BRI(2020)646172 EN.pdf

https://www.europarl.europa.eu/RegData/etudes/STUD/2021/690012/EPRS STU(2021)690012 EN.pdf

SEE NEXT PAGE

I request that no further decisions are taken until extensive independent research (with no connections to telecommunications companies) has been undertaken and that health implications will be accounted when making decisions.

I request that you <u>choose for the precautionary principle in</u> your decision making process. In case the final result of your decision process will be some kind of roll out with increased EFM exposure I further request:

- That every individual home has the choice to opt in or opt out of these plans.
- That when an individual opts out, there are measures taken that this individual will not be affected by the EMF from these technologies.
- The creation of a good number of purposely 5G free large land zones in the country, so that very sensitive people can move and/or take refuge there.

In line with this: I also don't agree with the intended so called "Copper Switch off", which will give me no longer access to my landline. I would be robbed of my prefered way of communication and with me very many others, also older people. Why are all these decisions made without our consent?

Furthermore I fully agree with the following statements:

Consultation Question 1

The ambition level in the Digital Connectivity Strategy is completely inappropriate as it aims to increase public exposure to wireless radiation across the state which has been demonstrated in thousands of independent studies to have adverse effects on health, all wildlife and the environment. The effects would be compounded by the government's drive to roll out 5G technology which would not replace the existing 2G, 3G and 4G technology but operate in conjunction with them. The Strategy is also highly inappropriate in light of the current energy crisis and the huge increase in energy consumption which would be required for base stations, masts, data centres, manufacturing of new electronic devices and 'smart' infrastructure for 5G technology and which would result in billions of extra tonnes of carbon dioxide released into the atmosphere.

Consultation Question 3

The EU's European Electronic Communications Code is identified in the strategy as being of prime focus in the context of strategic enablers . This would revise the regulatory framework for the telecommunications sector in such a way that would provide sweeping exemptions to the industry and facilitate the widespread installation of small cell 5G, Wi-Fi or any wireless antennae without public consent and in particular would result in no safe place to live and work for the people within our population suffering from electromagnetic hypersensitivity (EHS). The EHS population in Ireland is a growing one as more people are starting to be affected and it's likely the numbers will increase as more 'smart' infrastructure is installed.

Consultation Question 4

The Department of Environment, Climate and Communications is responsible for policy relating to the health effects of non-ionising radiation including EMFs and is assisted in this role by the Environmental Protection Agency, <u>neither of which are competent bodies in the field of health.</u> Responsibility for public exposure and health effects of EMFs should be

transferred to the Department of Health which should oversee the Digital Connectivity Strategy and ensure that safer wired broadband should be used instead of wireless. The Department of Health should also enforce the European Directive "Safety, Health and Welfare at Work (Electromagnetic Fields) Regulations 2016 which identify groups as being "at particular risk" and impose duties on employers to avoid and reduce risks from EMFs and when to carry out risk assessments etc.

Consultation Question 6 (other general observations)

- the use of wired technology which is safer, faster, more reliable and more cyber secure than wireless telecommunications should be prioritised and incentivised;
- grants of planning permission for telecommunications structures with antennae, dishes etc. should cease especially next to homes, schools, hospitals etc. and especially where there are already existing structures in place;
- special attention should be given to ensuring <u>safety in schools and early childhood care and education settings</u> so that there is no exposure to wi-fi, including by strictly regulating the use of mobile phones by schoolchildren on school premises and by installing hardwired networks only;
- <u>the recommendations of the 2005 report on Non-ionising</u> radiation from mobile phone handsets and masts by the Joint Committee on Communications, Marine and Natural Resources should be implemented;
- the policy of only requiring wireless technology to conform with ICNIRP guidelines which have been widely condemned should be brought to an end and independent EMF and health scientists should be immediately appointed, without industry influence and with no conflicts of interest, for the purpose of establishing new safety standards for RF radiation for Ireland, that are not based only on power levels, that consider cumulative exposure, and that protect against *all* health and environmental effects, not just thermal effects and not just effects on humans;
- <u>information</u> and <u>awareness-raising</u> campaigns on the <u>risks</u> of potentially harmful long-term adverse effects on health should be put in place. This would be in keeping with the advice of Chief Medical Officer, <u>Tony Holohan in 2011</u> who said that there was a "general consensus that children are more vulnerable to radiation from mobile phones than adults" and advised that young people should be encouraged to use mobile phones for 'essential purposes only' and all calls should be kept short, as talking for long periods prolongs exposure to radiofrequency electromagnetic fields;
- Legislation should be introduced which requires <u>warning labels to be put on all mobile</u> <u>phones sold in Ireland clearly stating that mobile phones emit electromagnetic radiation</u>, and that users should keep the device away from the head and body.

Sincer	CIY	yours,	

Sincorolyvours